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	 It’s a long way from Berea, Kentucky 
to Paradise but Ed Fortner is happy he 
made the cross-country move.

	 “Paradise seems like a really positive 
community,” notes Fortner. “The people 
I’ve met have been welcoming, cordial 
and down to earth.”

	 Fortner came on board in mid-July 
as the new district manager for Paradise 
Irrigation District; he’s spent the weeks 
since arriving getting up to speed with 
the district’s operations and people.

	 “I’m impressed with the district in so 
many ways,” Fortner says. “The employees 
are highly-qualified professionals who 
are dedicated to what they do—and to 
providing great service to our customers.

	 And the water?

	 “Well,” he laughs, “I’m a bit of a tap 

Join us in welcoming Ed Fortner, 
our water district’s new manager

water snob and PID’s water 
measures up very well. It’s not 
only aesthetically pleasing 
but it’s very safe, clean and 
high quality.”

	 Fortner has more than 
30  years experience working 
in water treatment, most 
recently as Utility Director for 
the City of Berea Municipal 
Utilities, supervising 
37 employees in water, 
wastewater, electric and 
administration.

	 His wife, Rachel, is 
an attorney specializing 
in appellate practice and 
mediation; she also teaches yoga. The 
Fortners recently purchased a house in 
Paradise, within PID’s service area.

	 Fortner has two grown daughters and 
two grandchildren. Although he’s working 
at finishing coursework for a Masters in 
Business Administration, he hopes to find 
time for being in the outdoors, including 
walking, hiking and golf.

	 “I’m looking forward to exploring 
the Paradise area,” he says. I’ve lived 
in a mountain community before, but 
Paradise seems to be really special.

	 “PID is really special, too,” Fortner 
adds. “I’ve worked in both public and 
private water companies and I really 
appreciate the public model.

	 “I welcome public input and will work 
hard to keep the trust this community 
has in its water district.”

Meet and Greet: New Manager
6: 30 pm, Wednesday, Sept, 12

Paradise Senior Center

All invited; learn more about PID!
Paradise Lake operated under special use permit with the US Forest Service



New state water guidelines and your water use:
	 There’s been a lot of talk about how 
consumers will be affected by California’s 
two new long-term water-use efficiency 
conservation bills (SB 606 and AB 1668), 
which were signed into law by Gov. Jerry 
Brown on May 31.

	 The two new laws  call for the 
creation of indoor and outdoor water-
use targets for water agencies such as 
Paradise Irrigation District.

	 While the details haven’t been 
fully worked out, be assured that PID 
is working closely with state officials 
to determine how the district—and its 
customers—can best comply with the 
new requirements.

	 Here are a few questions we’ve 
heard—and the answers as we 
understand them now. As always, if you 
have specific questions about your water 
use, call PID at 877-4971 and we’ll work 
hard to get you the answers.

What does PID need to do?

Starting in 2023, urban water suppliers 
(such as PID ) will be required to submit 
a calculated urban water-use objective 
to the state. Urban water suppliers will 
be required to meet their water use 
objective by 2027, or face the possibility 
of fines. The urban water use objective 
will be based on customer residential 
water use efficiency standards for indoor 
and outdoor water use, and system-wide 
water loss standards. 

Will individual water users be fined for 
exceeding water-use objectives?

No. The bills establish possible fines, 
starting in 2024, on local water agencies 
that do not meet their water-use 
objectives. These fines would be levied on 
the agencies, not individuals. 

Will the state require individuals  to 
adhere to a specific water use standard?

No. The water-use objectives target PID 
and are based on our district’s system-

wide, aggregate water use. There is no 
requirement in these bills that individual 
households must adhere to a specific 
water-use standard.

How will PID meet these new urban 
water use objectives? 

Each year, PID will be responsible for 
making sure water use meets the 
objective and helping our customers use 
water more efficiently so PID can meet 
those objectives.

How will the state calculate water 
efficiency standards?

Standards will be calculated using water 
efficiency standards for indoor and 
outdoor water use that are developed 
through research and public input. 

The indoor calculation will initially be 
based on a provisional standard of 55 
gallons of water a day per person in each 
household.

The outdoor calculation is still being 
determined, but will account for local 
climate and the number of irrigable acres, 
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including residential and commercial 
outdoor landscaping in the district’s 
service area. Variances for special 
circumstances will also be allowed.

In 2025, the indoor standard is 
provisionally scheduled to change to 52.5 
gallons of water a day per person. In 2030, 
it is provisionally scheduled to change to 
50 gallons of water a day per person.

State water efficiency standards will use 
this calculation to develop an aggregate 
goal for PID. For example, a water agency 
that estimates it’s serving a population 
of 2,500 people would have a water 
efficiency standard based on 2,500 X 55 
gallons per day. Outdoor and system 
water loss calculations are still being 
determined.

Will commercial water users be required 
to use water more efficiently?

Yes.  By 2022, the state will adopt water 
use efficiency performance measures 
for various commercial, industrial and 
institutional (schools, parks, etc.) water 
users.

Manage water usage

Create a monthly water budget

Detect potential water leaks

Save water and money


